July 20, 2017 Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Meeting convened at 7 p.m. with an opening prayer.

Attendees:  Fr. Beckman, Teresa Morgan, Ellen Abusada, Jeff Banas, Theresa Brennan, Becky Kaefring, Ben Kratz, Debbie Kratz, Kim Nuxoll, Don Pohnl, Ellen Poliskey.

Regina School Board Report (Ellen Abusada)
	-Online registration begins Aug. 1.
	-First day of school is Aug. 23.
	-Kindergarten has 76 prospective students.
	-6th graders will be getting new Chromebooks.
	-A.P. index lists the high school as 7th in the state.
	-Family Fun Festival is scheduled for Aug. 18-19.
	-The Capital Campaign is in progress and has reached 74% of its goal.

Youth Ministry Report (Ellen Polisky)
	-Totus tuus was a success with 46 or 47 kids participating.
-Vacation Bible School begins July 31st and will be from 8:30-11:30 a.m., Monday through Friday with a Friday evening finale for the whole Parish.  There are about 30 children signed up.  Additional volunteers are welcome.
-American Heritage Girls will begin this Fall.

President’s Report (Teresa Morgan)
-Bids on a new riding lawnmower are being collected as the cost of repairing one of the current mowers is too great.
-Debbie Kratz has assumed the position of Vice President for the Council, Jeff Banas Secretary.
-There was discussion of how best the Welcome Committee should welcome new members.  Ideas included presentation of a gift basket, greeting at mass, invitation to coffee and donuts, having Fr. Beckman call with a welcome and presenting new parishioners a copy of the parish directory.  Ben Kratz will take the lead in working out details.
-The Ministry Directory is completed and copies will be placed at the entries to the Church.
-Compilation of a new photo Parish Directory will begin with photos taken Aug. 15-19, with a second opportunity in October.  Photographs will be taken in the Church Hall.  The directory will be a smaller, spiral-bound volume that can be updated free of charge as needed.  Announcements of the schedule and means of signing up will be made at the July 22-23 masses.  Recorded calls from Fr. Beckman will be made to homes.  Participating parishioners will receive a free 8x 10 photo and anyone who brings in a food item for the Food Pantry to the photo session will receive a $5-off coupon for additional photos.
-There was discussion about how to celebrate the Parish’s 125th anniversary in 2018.  Plans are still being developed but include inviting the Bishop to say mass in September (2018), followed by a dinner or picnic accompanied by music.
-Gary Busche is willing to burn blessed items that people want to discard.  Details to follow.
-Lee Iben will plan on taking photos of the Parish Council at the September meeting.

Pastor’s Report (Fr. Beckman)
	-Seminarian John Lamansky is doing a summer internship with Fr. Beckman.
	-Father thanked the outgoing members of the council for their service  and 	welcomed the new members and thanked them for volunteering to be on the 	council
	-Father noted that, from time to time visitors will convey that find our parish 	to be very welcoming and inviting.
Trustee’s Report (Theresa Brennan)
-The Financial Council met last week and the Parish is right on budget.  Income and expenditures were within 2% of what was estimated.  A budget will be set for the coming year.
-Efforts to increase stewardship in the Parish will be undertaken.

Committee Reports
	Liturgy (Don Pohnl):  nothing new.

Church Life (Kim Nuxoll & Becky Kaefring):  The chapter of the American Heritage Girls, set up by Keary Onkin, will be chartered by the St. Wenceslaus Parish but will welcome families from any of the area parishes.

Faith Formation (Jeff Banas):  Kathie Staley continues to coordinate the Journeys in Faith Series.  Bishop Thomas is the planned speaker for Spring 2018.  A speaker for the Fall is still under consideration.

Family Life and Service (Ben Kratz):  All area homes are rented for the Fall.  Will have a one-month vacancy in one property which will allow time for some needed updates.  Parking signs are done and will be put up soon.

Social Action (Debbie Kratz):  Debbie has been in touch via phone or e-mail with volunteers for future events.  Discussion about including ages of all family members in the Parish database to be accessed by groups such as Pro-Life concluded that parishioners are unlikely to be amenable to providing that information.

Unfinished Business
-The organ needs cleaning.  Gretchen Brown has received an estimate of $8000 that would include dismantling the organ, sending it out for cleaning, and reassembly.  A suggestion was made to investigate whether grants for historical preservation were available.

Fr. Beckman administered a special blessing on new members of the Council.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned with a prayer at 8:24 p.m.


Minutes submitted by Jeff Banas
